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Fiscal Analysis 

 

SB 712 will require hospitals to provide opioid antagonists to those persons showing symptoms 

of opioid overdose or abuse to upon discharge from an emergency department. If the individual 

has private insurance, the hospital may bill the plan; if the individual is on Medicaid, the hospital 

may bill OHCA for payment. All other persons receiving opioid antagonists will do so at no cost 

and be provided by DMHSAS. DMHSAS is currently receiving federal grant funding that is 

targeted for opioid antagonist distribution. Those funds will be used to fund the provisions of this 

measure. 

 

FY’24 Impact: Pending 

 

Full Year Impact: Pending 

 

Prepared by: Oklahoma Health Care Authority and Oklahoma Management and Enterprise 

Services 


